SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

OCTOBER 16, 2011

ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, Dave Slovina, Ed Beemiller, Brian Walton, Paul Johnson, Lora Hunt, Luann Todd, Bill Hess, Tom Peterson, Laurie Hess

The meeting was called to order at 7:16pm at Holiday Inn Express

Approval of prior minutes:

-Ellen Paulus and George Paulus were added to the attendees of the Sept. 11 minutes


*September 11, 2011




-Luann motioned to approve




-Paul second the motion




-all yea’s

Public Input:


-There was no public input at this time

Presidents Report: Tim Giardina


-Tim was not present and there was no report at this time.
Vice President Report: George Paulus:

-The committee is recommending Norm Deena for the Central Girls head coaching position.  He applied for the boys coaching job, however, has experience with girls, as well as a daughter that plays.  The committee suggested offering $2800 as a 1st year head coach.


-Luann motioned to hire at the above salary


-Lora second the motion


-all yea’s

-The question was raised as to why Pete Brobeck would  have attended an interview for the girls coaching position or how he would have know about the interview as they are not public.

-Megan (Central girls coach last year) was interviewed, however, she is still inexperienced in coaching and said she would be willing to assist and gain experience.  George will be talking to Norm Deena about this when he offers the position of head coach.

-At this point, the coaching staff is as follows:

*North Boys:  Marc Diemond, head coach.  He is working on assts.


*North Girls:  vacant.  We have 2 applicants.  End of Oct. is goal.

*Central Boys:  Pete Campbell, head coach, see below for asst.


*Central Girls:  Offering Norm Deena the position



-We are removing the ads for boys head coaches

-Pete Campbell has recommended hiring the following assistants:



*Matt Erdlitz and Bryan McDonald.  Bryan will serve as head JV coach

There is $1500 available for assts, they will be offered equal contracts of $750 each.

-We discussed a “ceiling” for assistant coaches salary in the event of a team having only 1 paid asst.  We have $1500 available, however, should only 1 paid asst be hired, they can be paid no more than $1000 to allow for balance of the budget in the future.

*Missy made a motion to hire both assts for Central as well as accept the salary cap if needed


*Luann second the motion


*all yea’s

-Reiterated that we want all coached to get PLSD board approved as soon as possible.  Team directors need to work with their coaches to ensure all necessary items are being completed in a timely manner. Also, we must have signed contracts before we can pay for any certification.
Treasurers Report: Paul Johnson


-Paul gave a handout with updated expenses, etc

-We now have 2 checking accts and are transitioning to the new acct.  The original acct. remains open due to Charity Mania and misc. things that are still utilizing the acct. 

-Paul is contacting Kroger to see if we can use our State of Ohio or TIN # while we wait for our tax exempt #.

-Paul followed up regarding Paw Gear.  PYAA did pay the outstanding invoices.

-At last meeting George asked for gift cards to be purchased for the field maintenance workers.  The amount is being adjusted from $25 each to $15 each per Vince Utterback (Ohio ethics code)



*Laurie motioned that 4 gift cards be purchased for $15 each 



*Tom second the motion



*All yea's

Membership:Terre Buckles


-Terre was not present, however, Laurie Hess gave a report in her absence.

-Terre researched utilizing an online payment system for registration.  There is a $350 start up fee as well as 2.2% of each transaction and a .20 fee per transaction.

The group felt this was high as we are working to make money to fund the program and cannot afford the expense at this time.

*Paul motioned to use paper registrations and not online registration or payment.

*Ed second the motion


*all yea’s

Publicity: Laurie Hess


-Website update:




*We are using Laxteams as our web host


www.pickeringtonlax.com  The site now goes to a main page with all 4 teams pictures that links to each team page.

-George asked that the team pics be reduced in size to be able to see all 4 team pics at once.  Laurie is going to adjust them

-It was also asked that on the left bar/tabs when you click home that it take you to the team home page and have a separate tab that says PLA home, which would be the main entry page.



*Laurie stated that we can put registration forms on the website.




-Luann asked if Team Directors can begin using/updating the site? 




Yes.



*We currently own 6 sites, however, are not using the 6th at this time.



*We also have links to our site from the High School sites.




-Lora suggested adding a link on our site to the High School sites

-Brian asked if we can toggle between teams of we need to go back to PLA each time?  Laurie is going to add this.

-George suggested the team directors talk or meet with Laurie to verify their team pages are correct.

-Laurie presented 3 PLA logos for vote


*Logo 1 received 3 votes


*Logo 2 received 6 votes


*Logo 3 : we did not vote as there were not enough remaining votes to overtake Logo 2.  



-Logo 2 will be the PLA official logo

Equipment: Dave Slovina


-Brian and Dave are still working together and transitioning.

-We ordered helmets and shorts, both below budget.  We are working on pinnies.

-Brian suggested getting a combination lock for the storage unit to give 

Dave access without having to meet to get a key
-When we ordered North boys uniforms last year we ordered 55 and got a good deal.  The price has gone up.  We hope to not need to add jerseys.  The shorts price is not as bad.  Do we think parents would be interested in buying game shorts to keep?  Each player will receive game issued shorts that are turned in at the end of the season.  We get a price break if we order a min quantity, by offering the option to buy a pair to keep, it may help us reach our min. # if we only need a few pairs. We could give the parents until Nov. 15 to order.  We budgeted for 5 additional jerseys for North.  Centrals uniforms are discontinued and we cannot purchase any.

Central Boys:  Brian Walton


-Brian has been working on our schedule.

-We probably won’t have as many games this year as last year.  So far we have 6 confirmed home games and 10 or 11 confirmed away games.

-We need to resolve the Central vs North game.  There is a tournament that conflicts with our originally scheduled date.  It is a referee issue.

*George asked if we could ask permission to hold the game with our own officials, however, the game would not be recognized.


-We do not have field house times for conditioning

-We are still waiting for the track schedule to determine when we can have stadium games.

North Boys:  Ed Beemiller

-There were some questions regarding the winter Indoor lacrosse, however, George stated that this is not PLA issue.  Questions/concerns will be discussed between team directors later.

Fundraising:  Luann Todd

-OSU concessions:

*so far we have raised $7432.  

*We are expecting to earn approx. $11432 after all games

-Food nights:


*10//18 Kingys


*Nov DQ


*Dec Canes


*working on La Fagota for Jan

-2 Spring fundraisers have been discussed:


*Change our Meet the Team event from Rule 3 to either

-Boys/Girls game on March 8th.  The biggest obstacles to this event are finding a field as well as weather.

-Or a spaghetti dinner.  It could be similar to the previous Rule 3 events with coaches cake auctions, food pantry donation, etc.



*30 Day Raffle/Calendar

-this could be used as a potential buy down for fees.  Each player would be required to sell a min. # with either a portion of each going toward their fees or once they sell the min., all of the cost would be applied toward their fees.  (Gahanna requires each player so sell 4 for the boosters and after 4, they get $3 of each toward their fees)


-players would receive the calendar in Feb.  Sell through March and we would draw prizes daily in April.


-the cost associated would be approx. $2500 for prizes, etc.


-Post game gathering spots/fund raising food nights:



*Cardos after North home games



*Romeos after Central home games


-OSU fund raising is great money, however, has been very hard to get volunteers.

*discussion again on giving a set $ amount toward fees for each worker.  The discussion was tabled and another email asking for volunteers will be sent explaining that essentially the fees are reduced by working because if we don’t raise enough fund raising then our registration fees will be much higher. 



*Central has NHS volunteers lined up



*North is still going to contact their NHS rep.

North Girls: Lora Hunt

-Conditioning schedule is set for Nov. and Dec.  (3 days per week, Jan. will go to 4 days per week.)
-Reminder for coaches training…must be before 1st official practice.

-Team Directors will follow up with coaches regarding recertification

-Coaches names get submitted to the AD to be put on the school board agenda.

They must be school board approved by Feb. 1st for the 1st official practice.

The goal is to be school board certified by the end of the year.  The school board meets once per month.  Nov.14th, Dec 12th and Jan 9th.  Coaches don’t have to be on the agenda all at the same time, they can be approved as we hire them.  Agendas are done 1 week prior to the meeting in order to be placed on the agenda.  AD’s have copies of last years paperwork.  George will keep copies of all paperwork as well.

-Once the coaches are certified, submit to the AD asap and then school board.
Central Girls:  Tom Peterson


-No report at this time

Board Development Topics:

-Any board development topics were tabled until Tim returns 


-Website, branding/Logo are done
Old Business
-spirit wear on websites.  We get 7%.

-We may look in to doing our own t-shirt or sweatshirt

-Off season helmet use forms.  Give $ to Paul and forms to team directors

New Business:


-Field usage:  at this point Apprille does not seem cooperative.
Meeting adjourned at 9:11.  Next meeting will be emailed.
